Don Neal Bio

I have been an ESPER member since January 2004 and since then have been the NJ chapter director, vice president, 20th anniversary committee co-chair, Reflections newsletter editor, AFDCS liaison, and currently secretary. I started collecting stamps in elementary school inspired by a teacher. We had penpals from several countries and also used stamps for various projects and reports. I collect because the hobby is educational and informative. I don't collect stamps as much since I switched to collecting covers and being a cachet maker. My topical interests include literature/writers, cars/trucks, Black heritage worldwide, New Jersey, naval covers, rams (lunar new year).